



## WEST GARDEN GROVE CUB SCOUT PACK 271 18TH ANNUAL CUB SCOUT PUSHCART DERBY GARDEN GROVE, CALIFORNIA

January 31, 2020

Honorable Mayor Steve Jones 11222 Acacia Parkway P.O. Box 3070 Garden Grove, California 92842

RE: 18th Annual Cub Scout Pushcart Derby

Dear Mayor Steve Jones,

On behalf of all of the Cub Scout organizations residing in Garden Grove and Orange County, I am writing to invite the City of Garden Grove to again co-sponsor the 18th Annual Cub Scout Pushcart Derby and waive all fees for city staff support.

The event is scheduled to take place on Saturday, April 25th, 2020, and will require the closure of Springdale Street south of Lampson. Pack 271 will coordinate the event and plan to keep the event open to all Cub Scouts in Garden Grove and Orange County. In the past, the street has been closed from ~7:00 a.m. and reopened at 4:00 p.m. We do not plan to deviate from that schedule.

Cub Scout Packs and Boy Scout Troops are family programs designed for boys ages 6 to 18. Our primary objective has always been to continue the mission of Boy Scouts of America in preparing young people to make ethical and moral choices over their lifetime by instilling in them the values of the Scout Oath and Scout Law. In pursuing this mission, our Scout organization has continually sought to offer and provide a full, rich program; varied and exciting for the boys, with activities that will positively affect and influence their growth and development. With your help, the 2020 Cub Scout Pushcart Derby will be a fun, exciting and very positive event for many of our Cub Scouts and their families in Garden Grove and the Orange County area. We extend our deepest appreciation for your support of Scouting within our community.

If you need any further information, please feel free to contact me at 562-522-3190.

Sincerely,

Geoff Tackney

Cub Master Pack 271

Pack 271 Cub Scout Pushcart Derby Chairman

11851 Manley Street.

Garden Grove, CA 92845

Geoff@gmtrealestate.com